Steven Seee

From: Shannon Rouvel <shannon.rouvel@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, February 25, 2025 8:31 AM

To: policastrogroup@gmail.com; House Health and Human Services Committee; Rep.
Baginski, Jacquelyn M.

Subject: Re: in favor of Rl House Bill 5351

Attachments: Bill 5351.pages

Categories: Red category

In favor of attachment

All the best,
Shannon

Shannon Rouvel Makeup Artistry
http://www.shannonrouvel.com/
shannon@shannonrouvel.com
(617) 870-4789

On Maon, Feb 24, 2025 at 4:54 PM Shannon Rouvel <shannon.rouvel@gmail.com> wrote:

Dear Members of the House Health & Human Services Committee,

I am writing to express my strong support for House Bill 5351, the Medical Aesthetic Practices Safety Act. This
legislation is a crucial step toward ensuring that cosmetic medical procedures in Rhode Island are performed by
qualified healthcare professionals, thereby enhancing patient safety and care quality.

As an employee in the state and licensed by Rhode Island Department of Health | believe that all individuals seeking
cosmetic procedures deserve the assurance that their treatments are preformed by trained and competent
practitioners.

By mandating that these procedures be performed by a physician, physician assistant, advanced practice
registered nurse, or a quallfied non-physician under appropriate supervision ensures proper care.

| urge you to support the passage of House Bill 5351 to safequard the public health and

protect the well-being of all that come to Rhode Island for treatment.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter.

All the best,

Shannon Rouvel Makeup Artistry
http://www.shannonrouvel.com/
shannon@shannonrouvel.com
(617) 870-4789

18 Townsend Rd

Shirley MA 01464




All the best,
Shannon

Shannon Rouvel Makeup Artistry
http://www.shannonrouvel.com/
shannon@shannonrouvel.com
(617) 870-4789




